
Petition 2008/73 of Sue Moroney 
and 11,499 others 

Report of the Transport and Industrial 
Relations Committee 

The Transport and Industrial Relations Committee has considered Petition 2008/73 of Sue 
Moroney and 11,499 others, requesting that the House of Representatives ask the 
Government and related transport agencies to establish a passenger rail service between 
Hamilton and Auckland. The majority of us note that this service has recently been 
considered by the relevant local authorities and they decided not to establish such a service 
at this time, and therefore we have no matters to bring to the attention of the House. 

Minority view of New Zealand Labour and Green Party members 
The Labour and Green Party members support the petition of Sue Moroney and 11,499 
others requesting that the House of Representatives ask the Government and related 
transport agencies to establish a passenger rail service between Hamilton and Auckland. 

We wanted to hear a submission from the petitioners so that we could consider their 
proposal. We also wanted to hear a response from the Ministry of Transport, so that the 
committee could assess the viability of such a service being established. 

We note that in the last term of Parliament, the previous committee heard a similar petition 
on recomissioning a rail service to Onehunga, which resulted in the Government agreeing 
to fund that service. 

We are concerned that the view of 11,500 citizens has been dismissed by this committee, 
without the committee having access to any information with which to make this decision. 

David Bennett 
Chairperson


